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Media release 

Van Calder Pay point closed  
 
Residents are kindly informed that Van Calder Pay-Point offices closed since 20 March until 12 
June 2017. 
 
Residents are advised to use alternative paypoints in Mhluzi and Middelburg, i.e Ext 6, Chromeville, 
Mhluzi and the Civic Centre. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused during this period. 
 
 
Enquiries: Prudence Magutle: 
Tel number: 013 249 7053 
E-mail:  prudencem@stlm.gov.za 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
ACTING MUNICIPAL MANAGER 
SM Mnguni 
09 May 2017 


